
June 12, 2017 

 

The Rich Township Board met at the Township Hall. The meeting was called to order by 

Supervisor Scheuer at 7:00 pm. We recited the Pledge of Allegiance. Guests were welcomed. 

Members Present: Curell, Harvey, Mohr, Running, Scheuer.  Members Absent: None. 

 Visitors: Arlene Sullivan, Sherry Emerick, Keith & Mariann Fleckenstein, Cheryl Clark, Gary 

Cooley, Mark Jaruzel, Lee Myers. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Mohr to approve the agenda. MOTION CARRIED 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Harvey to accept into record the minutes of the May meeting 

with the following correction: there was one zoning permit issued since the April meeting, to Shawn and 

Jennifer Johnson 8359 Mowatt Rd for a 30 X 40 pole barn. MOTION CARRIED. 

Motion by Mohr, supported by Running to accept into record the Treasurers Report as presented. 

MOTION CARRIED. 

Motion by Curell, supported by Scheuer to pay the monthly bills: from the General Fund, 

$17,975.27 with checks numbered 12612 through 12639, from the Cemetery Fund, $1335.68 with check 

numbers 1074 and 1075, and from the Mosquito Account, $15,500 with check number 1055. MOTION 

CARRIED. 

Motion by Curell, supported by Scheuer to purchase 1200 gallons of propane from Harmon Oil 

through their pre-buy program for the 2017-2018 season. MOTION CARRIED. 

The grading and brining of our township gravel roads is approximately 80% completed. 

Motion by Running, supported by Curell to have Jostock Trucking perform single-pass roadside 

mowing on our township roads for $3500 as proposed. MOTION CARRIED. 

Motion by Curell, supported by Scheuer to instate a $100 fine in addition to the $30 zoning 

permit for anyone who begins a building project without first obtaining the zoning permit. This fine 

becomes effective July 1, 2017. MOTION CARRIED. Scheuer will check with township attorney to 

make sure this is being done properly.  

Motion by Curell, supported by Scheuer to purchase assessing.net from BS&A Software as 

proposed by BS&A. MOTION CARRIED. 

Motion by Scheuer, supported by Curell to adopt Ordinance No. 13.1 to amend our Ordinance 

Designating Enforcement Officers No. 13 as adopted on April 9, 1985.  

County Commissioner Cheryl Clark spoke briefly about identity theft. She has applied to receive 

copies of a booklet on the subject that she will make available to those interested. 

There were 5 zoning permits issued since the last meeting: 

1.  Jolly, Arthur & Jennie 1744 Squaw Creek Rd (Rebuild foundation & basement) 

2.  Bonner, Russell & Lore McTaggart Rd 018-026-007 (new home) 

3.  Kirk, Brian & Amy 7196 McTaggart (Deck) 

4.  Lyons, Dick & Judy 2041 Sarles (Pole Barn) 

5.  Scheuer, David  1243 Barnes (12x16 Shed) 

Public comments were received about identity theft and regulation of the pipeline. 

Motion by Curell, supported by Mohr to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 7:55 pm. 

 

 

 

_____________________________   ________________________ 
 Pamela Running, Clerk    David Scheuer, Supervisor 

 

 


